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Principal’s Message

What a great term it has been! Our 70th
anniversary celebration was a fabulous event,
well attended by community members as well as
parliamentary and department officials. The
mini-fete day was equally fantastic, showcasing
our school spirit and community involvement.

This term, we witnessed exceptional
representation from our students across various
events, including the Academic Challenge,
sporting gala days, athletics and cross country
carnivals, Mathematicians Day, and state
knockout tournaments. Our students
represented Canley Heights Public School with
pride and passion, demonstrating their talents
and sportsmanship.

We are excited to share that work has begun on
an Aboriginal art project, with our Kulture Klub
students collaborating with a local artist to
design a new mural that will brighten the bottom
corner of our primary area. This project will not
only enhance our school environment but also
celebrate our cultural diversity.

Additionally, we are pleased to announce that
hydration stations will be installed over the next
couple of weeks. Thank you for your fantastic
fundraising efforts as a community; we look
forward to these being operational after the
holidays!

Ongoing works on the preschool environment
upgrade will continue over the holidays, and we
are eager to reveal the results to the community
next term.

A reminder as we move into the holidays on the
importance of monitoring student screen use.

Neil Bourke
Principal

As technology becomes an integral part of our
children's daily lives, it is crucial for us, as parents
and educators, to ensure their online activities are
safe and appropriate. We have noticed instances of
children using social media apps, which are not
recommended for those under 13, to engage with
and transmit offensive content. This can include
sharing inappropriate language, images, and
exposure to harmful content, negatively impacting
their well-being and that of their peers.

To help mitigate these risks, we strongly urge you
to take the following actions:

Regular Monitoring: Please regularly check your
child's device usage, including the apps they use
and the content they engage with.

Open Communication: Have honest conversations
about the appropriate use of social media and
educate them on the potential dangers of online
activity.

Set Boundaries: Establish clear rules for internet
use, such as time limits and restricting access to
certain apps or websites.

Parental Controls: Utilise parental control features
available on devices and apps to manage and
monitor online activities.

Stay Informed: Keep yourself updated on the
latest social media trends and risks, enabling you
to better guide and protect your child.

By working together, we can create a safer online
environment for our children and help them
develop healthy digital habits.   We take
inappropriate online activity seriously, and your
partnership in this matter is invaluable.

Thank you once again for a fantastic Term 2! Enjoy
the upcoming holidays!
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I am thrilled to share a significant improvement in our overall attendance rate so far this year!
Thanks to the hard work and commitment of our students, families, and staff, we have seen not
only an increase in attendance but also a remarkable rise in the number of students attending
90% of the time or more.

Congratulations to all our students for their wonderful attendance and to families for their
support. Together, we are fostering a culture of achievement and engagement that enriches our
entire community. 

Let’s keep the momentum going! Here’s to more days of learning, growing, and thriving together.

Deputy Principal’s Message

Amazing Attendance!
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Miss Langworthy
Deputy Principal



Amanda Miles
Deputy Principal

Deputy Principal’s Message

Academic Reports

Academic Reports will be delivered electronically this year, through the School Bytes Parent
Portal. The advantage to having the reports delivered through the portal is that they stay in the
app and can be viewed and printed at any time. This year, there have been changes to the
Department of Education’s Reporting to Parents Policy, so we have made some minor changes
to ensure CHPS complies with the policy but have also tried to consider the parent feedback
provided last year and kept the elements and layout that our community has come to value. 

Reports will be available to view in School Bytes on Tuesday 1 July 2025.



Preschool - Learning Overview
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Support Unit - Learning Overview
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  Stage 1 

Pyjama Day!Pyjama Day!
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  Stage 1 

Sydney Zoo Excursion
Our Stage 1 students visited Sydney Zoo on 20 May.  A great time was had by all!
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Stage 2

Students have been actively involved in literacy and numeracy activities within an
engaging and supportive learning environment.

The school celebrated its 70th birthday with a mini
fair where students enthusiastically participated in a
variety of games and fun activities.



Stage 3 - Learning Overview



Stage 3
Stage 3 has had a busy few weeks filled with exciting opportunities and meaningful moments. Thank you to
everyone who supported the Year 6 fundraiser by donating a gold coin on PJ Day. The weather was perfectly
chilly for us to enjoy a day at school in our cosy pyjama wear, adding to the fun. 

Many of our students proudly represented CHPS at recent gala days, while others explored rich mathematical
tasks both in class and during a special workshop at Canley Vale High School with experienced Maths
teachers. 

We came together to
acknowledge Reconciliation
Week by creating a
collaborative artwork, which
was gifted to Mr Bourke as a
symbol of respect and unity.

We also had a blast at the Mini Fair – from nail painting to the
photobooth, it was a jam-packed day of fun! Year 6 students
enjoyed lending a hand and helping out at the stalls.



Mini Fair Activities



Academic Challenge

This term, Canley Heights Public School scrambled into
action for the Academic Challenge, going head-to-head (or
should we say egg-to-egg?) with local schools, and we’re
proud to announce we came second place! That’s right, we
cracked the top ranks!

Our brave Year 5 students faced two mighty challenges in
Science and English, where their mission was simple: don’t
let the egg go splat. Armed with only straws, balloons,
sticky tape, newspaper, and a string, students had to
channel their inner engineers and create a landing craft
that would protect their fragile egg passenger when
dropped from a height. Let’s just say, some eggs had a
harder landing than others…

Using the Engineering Design Cycle (design, test,
improve, and re-test) students built and rebuilt their
egg-saving devices. There were tense moments, flying
balloons, and a few cracking sounds along the way but
in the end, it was all worth it.

Once the eggventures were complete, the students
swapped lab coats for marketing suits and turned their
flying inventions into hot new products. Using the LET
method (Logic, Emotion, and Trust) they whipped up
convincing ads to sell their designs. Some pitches
could’ve made a hard-boiled investor cry. One even
claimed their craft was “so safe, even Humpty Dumpty
would approve.”

We’re incredibly proud of our students for their hard work, creativity, and slightly concerning enthusiasm for throwing
eggs off high places. Second place never felt so egg-citing!   A huge congratulations to our Year 5 egg-sperts. You’ve
scrambled expectations and poached a great result, sunny side up, of course.

 
Mrs. Filpi, Mr. Ngo and Mr. Tram
Academic Challenge Team (The A Team)



This term, the playground was on fire as the annual Men-To-Be Handball Competition took centre court, and it did not
disappoint. With pride on the line and bragging rights up for grabs, the competition was fierce and the calibre of
players was top notch!

After five gruelling rounds of eliminations, dodges, smashes, sneaky spins, and just a little bit of respectful trash talk,
only two legends remained standing: the agile Mawien and the unstoppable force known as Tevita. What followed
was nothing short of handball history.

In one corner, Mawien, a cool, calculated, and calm under pressure. In the other, Tevita, fast, fearless, and fuelled by
what we can only assume was five Weet-Bix and pure determination.

The final was an edge-of-your-seat showdown. Spectators gathered, referees wiped their brows, and even the
handball court seemed to tremble under the tension. The ball zipped across the square like a heat-seeking missile.
There were dives. There were near outs. There were dramatic slow-motion moments, and then, with one final,
flawless move…TEVITA WAS VICTORIOUS!

The crowd erupted. Mawien graciously accepted second place like a true champ, and Tevita was crowned Handball
King of Term 2. Rumour has it the handball he used has since been framed and placed in the trophy cabinet.

A huge round of applause for all competitors. You played with skill, sportsmanship, and just the right amount of flair.
Tevita and Mawien, thank you for giving us a final to remember.

This term’s Men-To-Be competition reminded us of one thing: 
On the playground, legends are made... one bounce at a time. Until next time, keep those serves sharp and your feet
on the line!

Men-to-be Program

Epic battle for supremacy!



Announcements



Holiday Activities


